School of Law Faculty Meeting January 12, 1987 Conference Room, 4 PM

PRESENT: Bejnar, Browde, Dabney, Deloria, Desiderio, Dumars, Ellis,W., Farer, Fink, Fickinger, Goldberg, Gomez, Gonzales, Hall, Hart, Hermann, Hernandez, Kelly, MacPherson, Mathewson, Minnis, Muir, Nathanson, Norwood, Parnall, Ragsdale, Romero, Sedillo-Lopez, Scheible, Winograd.

Minutes of the December 15, 1987 faculty meeting were approved as written.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

- Professors Dumars, Utton and Rodgers are putting the final touches on the water study, which will be distributed by the statutory deadline.
- Professor Desiderio will be joining the Rodey law firm tax department. He will be on leave of absence for one-third of his time for the Spring Semester, and on full leave of absence for academic year 1987-88.
- Professor Taylor has been selected as an IRS Professor-in-Residence and will be extending his leave of absence to include academic year 1987-88.
- FINANCES AND FUNDING Joint Law/CLE "full-semester" courses have resulted in a substantial positive response from the Bar. Gross revenues for the courses are approximately \$24,000.

Private fund raising has so far resulted in a total revenue of \$105,000, with an additional \$25,000 of pledges yet to be collected.

The Snack Bar has operated at deficits of approximately \$20,000 in 1985, \$30,000 in 1986, and is headed for an even more substantial deficit this year. Since the central UNM administration is no longer able to absorb these deficits, we are in the process of reorganizing Snack Bar operation in order to keep this facility available for the law school community.

UNM COMPUTER CENTER & DATA PROCESSING PRESENTATION Paul Vassallo, UNM Vice President for Computer Services and Information Systems, and Art St. George, Director of User Support, made a presentation on university computer facilities, programs and future plans. Dean Parnall appointed Professors Norwood, Hart and Browde as an ad hoc committee to inform the Computer Center of the law school's plans in using the network.

The meeting adjourned at 5 PM.

E. K. Fuge, Faculty Secretary